Major E. R. Elbel, Headquarters, 2nd Dist., Army Air Forces Technical Training Command, 455 Lake Ave., St. Louis, Mo.

Dear Eddie:

I just learned the good news of your well deserved promotion and I am writing to congratulate you on the same. I am getting out another Jayhawk Rebounds letter and will mail it to you when we have it finished. We are including your address so that any of the boys who wish to may communicate with you.

The V-12 boys are rolling in today for their examinations and the College will enroll their youngsters on July 5. I think we are going to have a pretty good bunch here.

We have brought Ray Kanehl in for the duration from East High in Wichita. He bought a home at 824 Arkansas. He had three houses in Wichita, sold one of them, and bought one here. He is a fine chap, as you know. This makes our set-up now Henry Shenk, Reg Strait, and Ray Kanehl. Yes, and by the way, we have Dean Nesmith back with us since we got his release from the Olathe Naval Base. I am enjoying my 7:30, 8:30 and 9:30 classes every morning.

Since Henry Shenk is taking over football and track, I have moved back in to the office where Dr. Naismith was located. Mrs. Hulteen has your old quarters, and Henry, Reg. Ray and Dean are out in front. We have no student assistants. Of course, Henry will doubtless move into Gwinn Henry's front office when football season starts.

Trust everything is going well with you. With kindest regards, I am

Sincerely yours,